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Monday, December 2, 2019 

NOTICE TO ALL PARENTS AND CARE GIVERS 
INDUSTRIAL ACTION THURSDAY 5 DECEMBER 2019 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
The New South Wales Teachers Federation has called upon its members to stop work on 
Thursday 5 December 2019 commencing at 8.30am in order to hear the latest reports from 
the Presidential Officers on salary negotiations. 
 
Armidale Secondary College will be open and we are able to provide minimal supervision for 
students until 11.00am on this day.  No classes will be taught during this time. Students 
attending during this time should report to the main quad where they will be supervised. 
 
Crew will commence at 11.00am followed by normal recess, starting at 11.15am. Bell times 
will then run as scheduled. Full teaching and learning will occur as per timetabled classes 
from periods 3 to 5 (including Stage 5 Sport.) 
 
Thank you for your understanding in this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Stafford Cameron 
Co-Principal 
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